WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
28th January, 2009
Worsley Court House,

Worsley.


Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. A. Dunning - in the Chair




Councillors K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray and Macdonald fillin "line 1" 

C. Yates - Worsley Village Community Association 


B. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association


C. Morris - Moorside South Residents’ Association fillin "other names" 

B. Henson - Worsley Village Community Association


N. Gaskell - BOPRA 


B. Broomhead - Worsley Civic Trust


A. Cordock - Swinton Open Space


M.A. Howard - Boothstown Resident’s Association


S. Hartley - Friends of Roe Green


F. Pheasey - Boothstown Methodist Church


A. Judge - Queen Anne Drive Resident 


J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club


S. Tittle - 1st Boothstown Guides 


M. Shaw - Boothstown Over 60’s Club 


B. Boyd - Friends of Roe Green


OFFICERS:
M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator



M. Johnson - Neighbourhood Manager



Inspector J. Kelly - Greater Manchester Police



N. Craig - Salford Community Leisure 



D. Kemp - Primary Care Trust 

1.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

2.
ONE MINUTES SILENCE

The Chairman referred to the proposals for improvements on the East Lancashire Road to reduce the speed limit and improve junctions and referred to the accidents which had occurred on that road resulting in the sad deaths of Laura Tennant and Katie Gallagher. He also referred to the recent sad death of Councillor Mrs. M. Lea.


Members of the Community Committee stood in silence as a tribute to their memory.


It as also agreed that a letter be forwarded to the Council regarding the length of time being taken with a view to improving the safety of the East Lancashire Road.
3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Compton, J. Barnes, A. Darlington, D. Brittain, K. Ogden, I. Shaw, A. Owen, R. Knight and L. Wrightson.

4.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meetings held on 25th and 26th November, and 2nd December, 2008, were agreed as correct records.

5.
ACTION SHEET 

RESOLVED:
THAT the action sheet and updates given be noted.

6.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Swinton Park Open Space

A. Broomhead referred to the Groundwork plan which had been forwarded to the Council for consideration.  She indicated that she would send a copy to local Councillors for information and that the plan would be submitted to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in due course.  It was also agreed that this matter would be considered for inclusion in the Neighbourhood Management Newsletter.


(b)
Motorway Widening

B. Boyd made reference to proposals he understood were being considered for adding an extra lane to the M60 in the Roe Green/Worsley Village area together with segregation of southbound traffic into two lanes the extra runway being provided at Manchester.  Members were advised of meetings to be held with M.P. B. Keeley regarding traffic and to ascertain exactly what was going to be proposed and what would be the resultant highway effects.

(c)
CCTV

Reference was made to recent crime incidents which had happened in the Boothstown area and to the use of CCTV cameras.  An indication had been given that the CCTV cameras were operational but were not clear and it was difficult to identify suspects of crime from the cameras.

Members of the Community Committee were advised that the Neighbourhood Management Team were arranging to visit the CCTV offices at the Eccles area and any Members interested in visiting the offices was welcome to do so.

(d)
Traffic Problems Worsley Green/Worsley Car Park

Reference was being made to a number of motorists creating problems by using roads as a “rat run” through the Worsley Green and Worsley Car Park areas.  Inspector Kelly indicated that he had deployed Police Community Support Officers’ to the Green but that he was not aware of any recent incidents and would ensure that this matter is investigated.


(e)
Salford Forest Park

Reference was made to the recent planning application indicating that Highways Authority had lifted their objections.  Councillor K. Garrido referred to her concerns regarding the water pipeline to be laid through the Forest Park area and the question of people being advised of the exact proposals, where the pipeline was to be located and to the fact that United Utilities had not consulted with the Community.


It was agreed that the Chairman would approach United Utilities with a view to a presentation and information be provided for the Community Committee at a future meeting.


(f)
Local Task Group

Reference was made to the Local Task Groups which met in the area and for the need for dates to be made available for Members.  

7.
ARRANGEMENTS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

It was agreed that future meetings would commence at a start time of 7.00 p.m. to replace the current start time of 7.30 p.m.

8.
COMMUNITY SAFETY

Inspector Kelly gave a policing update and reported on the following matters:-

· Worsley - there were no emerging problems within the last 28 days and the same for Boothstown and Ellenbrook.  He indicated that there was an issue with burglary prior to Christmas in Worsley but arrests had been made and the problem contained.

· Criminal damage - there had been two reports of criminal damage since the last meeting but there were no serious problems.
· Operation Brocade.

· Anti-Social Behaviour.

· Operation Guardian.

· Home Watch Schemes.

· The addition of two new Police Community Safety Officers to the staffing establishment within the Worsley and Boothstown area and to the new Community Beat Sergeant, details of which were circulated.


C. Morris referred to two car accidents in the Moorside Road area and to a robbery where cars were stolen.  Inspector Kelly indicated that he would investigate these and report back.  M.A. Howard referred to the CCTV and the problems at Boothstown.  Reference was made to the alternative funding for CCTV cameras and it was agreed that this matter should be put on the agenda for the next meeting and the possibility of some footage being shown to Committee being explored.


Councillor Macdonald thanked Inspector Kelly for the regular police updates being given to the local Councillors and to the Community Committee.

9.
BUDGET GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the financial position statement as at 19th December, 2008, be noted.




(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Group with the exception of the1st Worsley Brownies be approved.  The recommendations of the Budget Group for 1st Worsley Brownies was £1,000 and it was approved at Committee to grant the total grant of £2,188.80.

	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION



	1.
Salford Metropolitan A.C.
	Athletic equipment
	£1,000



	2.
Boothstown Over 50’s Art Group
	Room hire/tuition/insurance/ materials
	£600



	3.
1st Worsley Brownies
	Room hire for St. Mark’s C.E. Primary School
	£2,188.80



	4.
The Salfordian Hotel

	Accommodation/meals
	Refused 

	5.
Advanced Therapeutic Services CIC
	Sessional cost for therapist.  Volunteers expenses
	Deferred



	6.
Salford Community Leisure


	12 months sports programme
	£14,891.20


	7.
Salford Heart Care Group
	Room hire/therapists/admin costs/expenses
	Refused



	8.
Salford Junior Sports Council
	Sports programme

Information to be provided on the night.


	Refused 


10.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT PRESENTATION

N. Craig gave details and an informative presentation giving an overview of the Community Sports Development Programme within the Worsley and Boothstown area and Members thanked Natalie for an excellent presentation and the work that was being undertaken in the area.

11.
CORE STRATEGY

Details of the response prepared on behalf of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee commenting on the City Council’s spatial planning paper named the Core Strategy Issues and Options Report were circulated and fully supported by the Community Committee.


The Community Committee expressed their appreciation of the work undertaken by the Working Group in formulating the proposed response on behalf of the Community Committee.

12.
PRIMARY CARE TRUST - HEALTH IMPROVEMENT TEAM

D. Kemp gave a presentation regarding the work of the Health Improvement Team within the Community Committee area and Members thanked Debbie for an informative and useful presentation.

13.
SCHOOLS CONSULTATION 

Reference was made to the ongoing schools consultations regarding Moorside and St. George’s Schools and these were noted.

14.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT ISSUES

M. Johnson gave an update with regard to Neighbourhood Management issues referring in particular to:-

· The A580 speed limit - indicating that legal advice had been completed regarding the speed reduction and there be no objections and it was hoped that this would be completed by end of March, 2009.

· The All-Red traffic phase - the best option was being looked at for the junction with the budget in place.  Councillor R. Garrido indicated that the best option had been agreed and the only delay had been waiting for the speed reduction.  M. Bleese indicated that this matter would be taken back to the Political Executive for clarification.
· The Tunnels - these would be reported hopefully to the Planning Panel on 26th February, 2009.

· The Community Committee Newsletter - additional monies had been made available and all households in the area were to get a copy.

15.
POLITICAL EXECUTIVE/NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD 


The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive held on 1st December, 2008, and the Neighbourhood Partnership Board held on 5th January, 2009, was circulated and noted.

16.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were noted:-

· Worsley Woods Action Group - minutes of the meetings held on 12th November, 2008, 19th November, 2008, and 15th January, 2009.

· Children and Young People Task Group - minutes of the meeting held on 15th January, 2009.

· Street Scene Task Group held on 17th January, 2009.

· Information regarding cash for communities from Virador.
17.
DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 25th March, 2009, provisionally at the Drama Studio at Bridgewater School and that the Annual General Meeting for the Community Committee would be held on Wednesday, 27th May, 2009.
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